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Clerk to the Council: Joanna Cadman             Tel: 01483 268627	 email:  clerk@ewhurstellensgreen-pc.gov.uk

CIL COMMITTEE MEETING
At the EYSC, 10.30am
Wednesday 2nd July 2025

Present:	Cllr N Clowes (in the chair), Cllrs T Bloomfield, M Higgins, The Clerk, Mrs J Cadman 

	1.
	Apologies:  All members were present.


	2.
	Minutes from last meeting:  were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.


	3.
	Matters arising and outstanding actions
Housing needs survey:  The Clerk has asked David Cowan for his availability for  a meeting but has not heard back yet.

Refurbishment of Tennis Courts:  the work will commence on the 21st July and will take a week.
Action:
i. The Clerk will put a notice on the tennis courts advising of the closure.
ii. The Clerk will padlock the court on the 20th  and give a key to the contractor
iii. Cllr T Bloomfield will meet the contractor on the first day to discuss the detail of the work.
iv. Cllr T Bloomfield will research a booking system whereby the courts are booked on line and an access code given
v. Work on the new noticeboard will be deferred until the booking system has been evaluated ad instigated.


	4.
	Village Hall on the allotment site
a) The Clerk has approached the Diocese regarding the covenant but has not heard back yet.  Cllr Higgins advised that SCC are considering changing the school to primary, but with a small intake of around 25 children at primary age.  This could lead to their having a greater wish to retain the playing field on the allotments.

It was however agreed to explore the possibility that a hall might be able to  enhance the space for the school by introducing car parking spaces, the facilities of a hall, and a playing field

b) It was agreed to accept the quote from Diego Perez of Prime Meridian to do a space planning exercise on the field and allotments to show options for a building and parking, at £400+ OS map+ VAT.  Cllr Bloomfield will discuss the option of including a playing field with Diego.  


	5.
	Current CIL Funds
Total funds received, spend to date and potential allocated spend are set out in the attached paper.


	6.
	Build outs on Green
SCC are proposing 3 build outs on the Green, to enable the speed limit of 30mph to be extended to 159m beyond Parliament Farm.  They have a budget of £90,000 S106 monies but have asked the Parish Council if it will agree to cover any overspend, up to £20,000.  Members agreed to recommend to Parish Council that this is agreed, subject to consultation, as a reduced speed limit would have significant benefit to residents of the Green.
Action
i. The Clerk to ask SCC for a plan showing detail of where the build-outs will be placed.
ii. The Clerk will draw up a consultation paper to be delivered to all houses on the Green, from Gadbridge Lane to Parliament Farm,  to include the detailed plan, asking for responses by email within 30 days.  


	7.
	Recreation Ground Car Park
· Cllr T Bloomfield and the Clerk had walked the car park and agreed the work to be of a good standard.
· The work had overrun by 4 days, due to the heat, but this had not caused any issues.
· The contractors had cut a Community Fibre cable.  The Clerk will ask the company for a plan showing where their cables were laid.
· The Clerk will confirm with the electrician that the lights will be on a timer, but which only come on when it is dark.  So they can be set for 4pm to 11pm every day of the year, but in the summer would only come on late evening.    


	8
	New Access to Burial Ground
A quotation has been received to form a new access into the burial ground from the car park, to the right of the lych gate, to stop vehicles accessing the burial ground on the soft ground on the right of the pond.  It was agreed to recommend to Parish Council that the quotation, in the sum of £4,995 plus VAT be accepted.  It was also agreed to use the contractor who had resurfaced the car park, as it is a sensitive area, with graves in close vicinity to the path, and essential to use a contractor we know and can trust.  


	7.
	Date of next meeting:  3rd September, 9.30am
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